Council 7525 Meeting Minutes

12 May 2022

1.  Call to Order
Council meeting declared open at 7PM by DGK Dave Martin. There was a total of 10 members in attendance. Six in person and four on Zoom.
2. Opening Prayer 
Opening prayer was led by DGK Dave Martin
3. Pledge of Allegiance
Pledge of Allegiance was led by DGK Dave Martin
4. Approve Minutes of Prior Meeting 
Motion made by Ted Barrett to accept the previous meeting's minutes

Seconded by Dick Labrecque

No discussion followed and the minutes were approved.
5. Chaplain’s Message
Please pray for a successful State Convention.  This year, a relic of Fr. Michael G. McGivney will be present at the convention.
6. Grand Knights Report 
See the Minutes and the Newsletter. (Newsletter done on Website)

Check the Newsletter for opportunities to serve. 
· Prayers are requested for our Treasurer, Rick Gravelin who is in the hospital being treated for an abscess and sepsis. He is in Room 22 in Baird 6. He would appreciate a visit or a call.  He may be reached at (802) 862-2240.

· The Super Bingo on 24 April 22 was a success despite the 2-year lapse in holding this event.   That is why PGK Tom Gravelin (Bingo Chairman) is our Knight of the Month and we have three Families of the Month. We will decide to present certificates and gift certificates to the Fontaine, Parent and Russell Families in the future. We made about $30k for Camp Ta Kum Ta.  This year's event was short on help, and we are looking forward to getting more brother knights involved next year.

· On 1 May we had a very successful Knight-sponsored Pancake Breakfast at our Round Table Parish-St Catherine of Siena. We raised $1867 for Ukraine Relief. Kudos to Worthy Warden Jay Benson (Breakfast Chairman) for a great plan and scrambled eggs.

· Our Council continues to conduct a First Friday Holy Hour. The next will be on 3 JUN at 3 PM. Please sign up to lead a decade.

· Our Council also conducts Men’s Night on the first Tuesday of every month beginning at 7 PM at Round Table Parish, St Jude and on Zoom. Details in the Newsletter. 

· We have two worthy candidates to receive the Archie Myers Memorial Scholarship.  

· The Trustees met and recommended the Council make good on our budget and pay what we budgeted before the end of the fraternal year. 

· Elections of Council Officers will take place at the next business meeting on June 9th. The Trustees are looking for candidates. They will ask the current officers if they wish to serve again. Please let the Trustees know if you are willing to serve. A slate of officers for your consideration will be created at the next Officer Meeting on 2 JUN. 

· In July we will be looking for volunteers to serve on committees. There are many opportunities to help your brothers and community.

· Convention and golfing this weekend. Please pray for our success.
7. Financial Report
Financial Secretary Report. 

· Checking account balance: $39,989.85.  Of this total, $23,600.00 is from the Super Bingo.  Once paid to Camp TKT, the council will have $13K-$15K depending on unpaid bingo expenses and hotel rental for 2023.  FS requested a meeting to determine protocol for paying bills while treasurer is recovering.  Bank notified FS that two super bingo checks bounced totaling $380.00.  Each of these will be assessed a $18.00 processing charge.  FS will contact individuals who wrote these checks once they are received.  Potential assessment of $416.00 against council account is possible.

· Investment account is $414,447.58 as of 05/05/2022

Treasurer's report. Not present due to illness.  See FS report above.

8. Membership Report
None.
9. Other Reports
Insurance Agent (Not Present) 
District Deputy (Not Present)  
Other Reports 
CTKT Super Bingo:  Meeting was held to discuss pluses and minuses of this year's event.  Will be looking to arrange reservations next year by either credit or cash, so we do not have to deal with bounced checks.  Overall, the bingo went well considering the lack of workers from Camp TKT due to COVID restrictions.  Not having the TKT volunteers who normally do the callback on bingos led to problems with payouts.  Tom Gravelin extended thanks to all who helped make this another successful year.

Irene Russell has written 129 letters of thanks to be signed and mailed.  Will need to purchase stamps to complete the mailing.
10. Unfinished Business 
· Tootsie Rolls expected to be received at the State Convention.  Ted will set up slots to be filled for this year's collection.  Collections will only take place after weekend masses at the several parishes covered by our council.

· Jay Benson stated that leftover food from the St. Catherine's breakfast need to be disposed.  Non-perishables can be held for another breakfast.  Decided to freeze the leftover bacon to preserve for a future time and turn the eggs over to our pastor for his use.
11. New Business 
WARNINGS

1. Voting on Scholarships. 

Andrew Michael Gervia      Father / Michael Gervia 







Grandfather / Howard Kalter 

Eric Paul Guezek-Nasab     Father / SK Ali Nasab 








Grandfather / SK Leo Hance

Motion made to split the budgeted $1500 scholarship evenly by Jay Benson and seconded by Ted Barrett.  No discussion followed and the motion was approved.
2. Trustees recommended that unpaid budgeted items be paid before the end of the fraternal year ending on 30 JUNE 2022.  Looking at available funds in checking account, next year's budget will need to be reduced or sufficient funds from the investment account will need to be liquidated.

12. Good of the Order
Knight of the Month; APRIL PGK Tom Gravelin

Family of the Month; Jeff and Lois Fontaine Family

Michael and Maureen Parent Family

Irene Russell Family
13. Lecturer’s Reflection
Lecturer Bernie Prendergast gave a reflection on Saint Philip Neri and concluded with a solo of Immaculate Mary.
9C State Deputy: Not Present
14. Grand Knight's Summary
If you need something-call one of us or call the office.

If you are doing good works, let our Program manager, Ted Barrett know about it for our Star Council Award.
Enjoy the Convention or golfing!

15. Closing Prayer
Closing prayer for the Canonization of Blessed Michael McGivney was led by Chaplain Fr. Tim Naples for the following intentions*
Rick Gravelin, Joan Foley, Chuck Schifilliti, Gerry Seney, the people of Ukraine and an end to the war, Sue Cottrell, Family of the late Frank Cross, Family of the late DCN Chris Keough, Family of the late Ray Newman, Family of the late Lenny Roberge, Robert (Bob) Gravelin, Keith Marston, Gary Howe and Family, Family of the late Paul Pouliot, Christopher Haley (homeless veteran), Parker Yvonne Lyon (Granddaughter of Tom Gravelin) and mom and dad Ellen and Garrett, sister Clara Lynn, Patricia Stevens, Amy and her mother (22 year old woman fighting cancer at Dana-Farber), Kevin and Chad Limoge, Vickie Linton (relative of DD3), George Stevens, James Read, Richard Waite, Robert Morris, Gene Tofferi, Mike and Pam Audette, Joe Myers and Family, Jeffrey Claude Danis and family, Tom Westropp, Andrew Bolognani, PSD/PGK Don Sutton, Ray Miller, Stuart Fath, David Bullock (chemo), Yvonne Gravelin, Harold Ponto, Wally Rooney, PGK Bob Audette, Bob Wilkens, Ed and Theresa Curtiss, all clergy and religious, victims and families of COVID-19, First Responders, peace in Eastern Europe, the defeat of the "Personal Reproductive Autonomy Amendment" in Vermont, and for new Members to join the Order.
Prayer for Canonization of Blessed Michael McGivney 

God, our Father, protector of the poor and defender of the widow and orphan, you called your priest, Blessed Michael McGivney, to be an apostle of Christian family life and to lead the young to the generous service of their neighbor. Through the example of his life and virtue, may we follow your Son, Jesus Christ, more closely, fulfilling his commandment of charity and building up his Body which is the Church. Let the inspiration of your servant prompt us to greater confidence in your love so that we may continue his work of caring for the needy and the outcast. We humbly ask that you glorify Blessed Michael McGivney on earth according to the design of your holy will. Through his intercession, grant the favor I now present (here make your request). Through Christ our Lord. Amen.
16. Adjournment
Meeting declared adjourned at 7:49PM by DGK Dave Martin.
Attendance

· GK Mike Bullock (excused to attend Confirmation)

· Chancellor Dick Stevens (excused due to illness)

· Treasurer Rick Gravelin (excused due to illness)

· Other officers not present: Trustee Brad Chenette, Guards Dinh Dang and Doan Vu, Advocate Tom Buzzell

A total of 10 members (including Zoom attendees) participated in the meeting.

*In an email to the GK prior to the meeting Ken Jarvis asked that his son Jeff Jarvis, and wife Kay Jarvis be added to the prayer list. 
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